Sel. Olson, Sel. Caldwell and Betty Hooper, sec. present.

Mr. & Mrs. Sidney Magoon came in with plans to join their trailer with former garage in which their son now lives. It will probably be a screened patio. The Selectmen feel it will be acceptable.

Mr & Mrs. Frank Mack came in to inquire about installing a platform to use in the upper Town Hall for ballet lessons sponsored by the Recreation Commission. Sel. Olson felt the matter should be postponed until the full Board is present.

Alex Noftsger submitted a change of category for Current Use and then asked the Selectmen if he would be permitted to land a plane on his property occasionally. The Selectmen knew of no law on this.

John Bunting came in to discuss problems involved with the installation of the Security System installed in the town buildings.

Building Permit issued to Kenneth & Gloria Barss.

Adjourned at 11:00 pm